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Stakeholders, Centre users, Partners, Sponsors and Our Community 
 

 
 

Joan Kirner House and Spotswood Community House are currently 
closed. 

 
However, from Joan Kirner House we are still delivering training in a 
‘mixed mode’, and administration and teaching staff are still working 

both from home and from the venue. 
Coming Up...  
 

 NOTICE TO MEMBERS - The Williamstown Community and Education Centre 
Incorporated Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be on Tuesday May 12 online through 
Zoom at 4.00 pm. If you wish to attend - 

 
➢ RSVP via reply email please. 

 
➢ The Agenda for the 2020 AGM and the Minutes of the 2019 AGM will be emailed to 

you. 
 

➢ The 2019 Annual Report is available on our website HERE. 
 

➢ Download Zoom. 
 

➢ You will be emailed an invitation to join the Zoom meeting. 
 

 Neighbourhood House Week. May 8 to 15. Ways to celebrate online HERE. 
 

 National Volunteers Week. May 18 to 20. A big shout out to all those volunteers who are 
vital in so many ways. 

 
 

 

mailto:admin@wcec.com.au
http://www.williamstown-spotswoodcc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/WCEC-2019-Annual-Report.pdf
https://www.nhvic.org.au/newsletters/id/505/idString/ddvhba2017
https://www.facebook.com/Williamstown-Community-and-Education-Centre-303254373427640/
https://www.instagram.com/williamstowncommunitycentre/
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In the News.  
 

 ‘Considering volunteering for a local committee, but worried you lack the skills?’ By Peter 
Dewar. In The Westsider. Page 13. Issue 51 April 2020.  

 

 ‘ACE news from around Australia’. In the Adult Learning Australia, Quest Magazine. 
Page 11. Issue 1. March 2020.  

 
 
Hobsons Bay Learners’ Activity Book Launch 
 
We are very excited to announce the launch of this Activity Book 
sponsored by the Adult Community and Further Education Board 
Capacity and Innovation Fund 

The student Activity Book focuses on Hobsons Bay, for teachers 
delivering pre-accredited English Language courses and the 
Accredited English as an Additional Language (EAL) Framework 
Course.  

Activities are aligned with units in the EAL Framework Course.  

The Activity Book is an information resource on local services, 
programs along with useful community information. 

The Activity Book is published FREE on our website for others to 
download and start using NOW! See under ‘About Us’ HERE. 
 
A packaged InDesign version that can be edited can also be 
provided, so if there are changes to content, to be altered for 
another Council application, then this can be done by individual 
Learn Local organisations. 
 
Email me to receive a link to the InDesign files. 
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Great ideas from Hobsons Bay Libraries 
 
The Hobsons Bay Libraries has the ‘I Wish I Could’ initiative. Wonderful ideas, while the libraries 
are closed 
 
I Wish I could – 
 

 Get a book to read. 
 

 Take my child to story time 
 

 Read the paper 
 

 Get help with my homework 
 

 Browse some magazines 
 

 Continue my research 
 

 Help my child practice reading 
 

 Learn something new 
 

 Read more 
 

 Borrow a DVD 
 
Follow the link HERE 
 
 
Childcare Courses at Laverton 

mailto:admin@wcec.com.au
https://libraries.hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au/library-news/1102-i-wish-i-could
https://vic.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d45f4c8bdc08fff0017286183&id=5cbf5a91ae&e=769a792515
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Managers musings 

 
It’s been an extremely busy and daunting 
month – in lots of different ways. 
 
Lynne and the teachers have been innovative 
and working hard to experiment and adapt to a 
new ‘mixed mode delivery’. 
 
Working from home and being online using 
Zoom, WhatsApp and even just messaging, 
email and phone calls, we’ve tried to keep in 
touch with all learners. 
 
As well we set up a system of ‘Study Packs’ 
where teachers drop in during the week and 
prepare hard copy work for students. 
 
They are then put in trays for each class. 
 
On Fridays we open for a few hours for students to drop of their work, sign off and collect a new 
Study Pack. This is working well. 

mailto:admin@wcec.com.au
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Unfortunately, we needed to suspend childcare for term two and will not re open until advised. We 
had too many issues building up to term two, including low numbers, our Centre not being eligible 
for free childcare, strict quarantining that we weren’t set up for, and basically a high risk for all. 
 
All rentals, venue hire, and other programs have also been suspended. 
 
Other adjustments and negotiations with stakeholders include - 
 

 Our Health My Way initiative, a Good Things Foundation 
program, supported by the Australian Digital Health Agency, has 
been extended into 2021.   

 

 The Active Neighbourhoods for Older Australians, sponsored by 
Musculoskeletal Australia, University of Sydney and the Australian 
Government still has one small group running from Dulcie Shaw House 
with Lynne. 

 

 Our West Welcome Wagon Volunteer English Tutors program funded by 
Hobsons Bay City Council to support the volunteer tutors helping 
refugees learn English is postponed for the time being. 

 

 Hobsons Bay City Council has also assured us of continued funding, even 
if we don’t meet contract deliverables. 

 

 The Victorian Department of Health and Human Services have assured 
Neighbourhood houses will continue to receive Neighborhood House 
Coordination funding during this crisis. 

 

 Adult Community and Further Education has assured continued funding, even if we don’t 
achieve contracted student enrolment targets. 

 
We’ve also been busy working hard on getting our heads around the JobKeeper payment and 
associated administration, which has been very tricky and complex. We have established that we 
did not meet the required reduction in turnover in April. So, we will therefore be enrolling with the 
ATO for the JobKeeper payment to commence in the week starting May 11. 
 
As well as re organising staff, making forecast projections and generally trying to ‘keep ahead of 
the game’ in an environment of constant and significant change.  
  
Finally, the completed Report of our award winning EAL Teacher Jodie Whitehurst, on her ISSI 
Fellowship is now available to look at under ‘Fellowship Reports’ on the ISSI website HERE. 
 
Well done Jodie! 
 
Please take care everyone. 
 
Mark. 
 
 
Dr Mark Brophy 
Manager 
Williamstown Community and Education Centre Inc 

mailto:admin@wcec.com.au
http://www.issinstitute.org.au/fellowships/fellowship-reports/education-and-training/

